
HaKol is the Newsletter of Herzl-Ner Tamid Conservative Congregation

details on page 2

June/July 2021 Sivan/Tamuz/Av 5781



2 June/July 2021

T his fund is dedicated towards mitigating housing, food scarcity, and 
direct human need for those outside our HNT community. 

It is established in memory of Carol Maslan z’’l, a 25-year member of the 
HNT staff who exemplified, through her incalculable acts of kindness to 
those in distress, what it means to make a difference in a person’s life. In 
the Jewish tradition we teach the value of mitzvah goreret mitzvah (one 
mitzvah leads to another mitzvah). For Carol, mitzvot were abundant and 
all of us were the beneficiaries of her grace. One of Carol’s most enduring 
concerns, before her life was cut short by cancer, was her uncertainty of 
whether she made a difference in people’s lives. This fund helps ensure 
that her passionate belief in helping those most vulnerable should be a 
core value and priority at HNT.  

Upon her retirement, after 31 years of service as HNT Executive Director, 
Nadine Strauss shares the naming of this fund in recognition of her 
stewardship, mentorship and commitment to HNT’s many social action/
justice initiatives. Throughout Nadine’s tenure she has helped to infuse 
social action and social justice into the very soul and culture of HNT. In 
a world where it can feel like our acts are just drops in an ocean, Nadine 
used her position at HNT to model that every action matters and in 
fact, what we do with our faith has the potential for changing not just 
ourselves but our whole community. 

Nadine and Carol were co-conspirators in the art of Tikkun Olam, 
Repairing the World. Together they partnered in helping mobilize the 
HNT community to channel their faith into action, both for those who are 
part of the HNT community and equally for those not within the Jewish 
communal sphere. After all, if we truly believe that Elijah heralds the 
coming of a better world, one where there is enough food and a place to 
sleep for every human, then we must do more than just open the door 
for him on Passover. A redeemed world begins with righteous acts for all 
humans.  

 

HNT is blessed through the generosity of so many of our members with 
other funds such as the Mitzvah Corps and discretionary funds that help 
address personal hardships of our congregants. Though we can and must 
do more, it is already within the fabric of our HNT culture to care for 
our own family. In establishing this fund, we are asked to broaden our 
definition of family, seeing the human family as our own.  

The expansive message of this new fund is that our HNT family believes 
that we must also provide for all people regardless of affiliation or faith 
identity, and for those who receive to know that when they fell on hard 
times, it was the Jewish community who came to support them. If there is 
any hope for a more peaceful world, it is through acts of generosity that 
transcend identity politics and hold fast to the notion that we are each 
B’Tzelem Elohim (made in the Divine image) and worthy of care and love.    

Many thanks to those families listed below who seeded this fund 
(HNT policy is that a new named tribute fund must be seeded with a 
minimum of $10,000):  Zane & Melissa Brown, Marilyn Corets & Adam 
Mihlstin, Rob & Bonnie Cape, Karen & Jonathan Langman in memory 
of Will Kraft and Colin Langman, Audrey Covner & Dianne Dougherty, 
Bruce & Peggy Gladner, Ellie Halevy & Larry Kalman, Stacy Saal & Brian 
Moco, Dena & Drew Herbolich, Susan & Lonnie Edelheit, Bob Maslan & 
family, Michael Adler & Michelle Goldberg. 

If you want to honor Carol or Nadine for their service to HNT or to 
remember or honor a loved one, please consider a donation to this 
fund to help continue our outreach efforts. We will send a card to your 
designee to let them know you contributed in their name.    

This is also a perfect fund for all of you whose work life involves matching 
funds, as the terms of this funds will qualify.  All donation’s can be made 
online at h-nt.org/donations or by calling the synagogue office at 
206-232-8555. 

http://h-nt.org/donations
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It is a rare gift in life to be able to take some measure of direct influence of 
one’s legacy while you are still alive. No worries, I will be working around 

here a few more weeks and I am blessed to have my health! However, I find 
myself in a deeply contemplative space as I prepare to retire from my job as 
Executive Director. Of course, all of us in some way or another can attempt 
to influence the way we will be seen once we leave the spaces we occupy, and 
I am no different. So, I have given a lot of thought to the imprint I hope that I 
am leaving as I conclude this chapter of my professional time here at HNT.

I treasure and am so very grateful to the friends I have made, the teams I 
have worked with, both lay and professional, and am forever thankful for 
being able to be part of this exceptional Jewish community. No doubt, these 
decades long relationships will continue and flourish beyond the scope of my 
professional position.

In addition, I want to call out my daughters, Miriam and Julia, who literally 
grew up in our HNT building – patiently waiting those days and nights as 
I worked on this or that and as I recruited them for many tasks and jobs 
around here, seen and unseen, throughout the years. They learned that jobs 
of service are family jobs which involve a lot of compromise and sacrifice.

Each of my daughters, however, chose professions of service; Miriam is the 
senior rabbi, for over a decade, serving a Cincinnati congregation with a 
passionate social justice focus. Julia is Director of Small Business Grants and 
the Governor’s Life Science Sector Lead for the WA Dept. of Commerce. 
Both of them have leant me their professional guidance, especially this last 
year, and rarely voiced doubt that I needed to do what I did those long days 
and evenings. Together with my very supportive family, the compassionate 
and patient ear of good friends, and the loving heart of this vibrant HNT 
community, I was able to stay in that office these many years looking forward 
to the challenges and opportunities each day had to offer.

I’ve worn many ‘hats’ over the years in this job, and doing so was possible 
because we all did the work as staff and communal members towards 
creating mutual trust and respect, nurtured through collaborative effort, 
guided by common purpose, and sustained with a healthy dose of humor.

After three decades at Herzl-Ner Tamid, I have been blessed with being 
present to the whole swath of human experiences; from birth to death and 
everything in between. It was my job to be somewhat invisible; to make sure 
that the lights were on, that the budget was balanced, and that our sanctuary 
was safe. In other words, to ensure that the scaffolding of our congregation 
was secure so that the community could do what we are supposed to do: 
worship, celebrate lifecycles, care for the stranger, and show up for one 
another. I found that I could not be separate from the work of “running the 
ship” and the work of being an active and engaged Jew.

In truth, the most outward expression of my Jewish identity and spiritual 
practice has played out in my professional experiences. And there has been 

little invisible about that practice.
Beyond my relationships, the other sacred gift I have engaged in through 
my time at HNT is the act of connecting my faith with tangible action in 
the world. Be it the Ellen Yusim annual blood drive, our many needs drives, 
connecting with other organizations in justice issues or just doing my part 
to connect those less visible with needed support has enriched my life in 
so many ways. I have never felt more Jewish or more engaged with my 
community than when I am working towards the mitzvah of Tikkun Olam, 
healing the world.

It is my sincerest hope that the enduring footprint I leave on the HNT 
community is one of service. We are at our best when we share our 
abundance with all people – both those who are part of our sacred 
community and those who are our fellow human travelers. It is why I’m so 
honored that the Carol Maslan z”l & Nadine Strauss Pay It Forward Fund 
has been established to mark my tenure and that of my colleague and dear 
friend of 25 years, Carol Maslan z’’l. This fund and initiative are structured 
to garner financial support for all people in need, not just the ones in our 
closest proximity. Its design is inspired by Carol’s fervent wish to make a 
difference in people’s lives through personal connection and direct help with 
food and housing. The details of the inspiration and the machinations of this 
fund as well as grateful appreciation to those who so generously seeded it 
can be found on page 2.

If I have learned anything from my time as Executive Director, it is that 
we must rely on our community to be an exemplar of connection. It is our 
humility and generosity that lays the foundation for a strong spiritual life, 
and no one I have ever met has regretted helping others.

In this spirit, I hope you consider a gift to the Carol & Nadine Pay it Forward 
Fund. Not to honor me. Not even to honor Carol Maslan z”l. But rather, to 
honor the sacred responsibility that is the core of Jewish identity.

Our legacy is almost always about how we walk our talk. Thank you – to each 
of you – for giving me the opportunity and the platform for which I have 
attempted to walk the best part of my Jewish faith through acts of service 
and witness.

As our sacred texts teach:

Keep two pieces of paper in your pocket at all times.
On one: “I am a speck of dust,”
And on the other: “The world was created for me.”
-Rabbi Simcha Bunim of Peshischa

Donations to the Pay It Forward Fund
can be made here: h-nt.org/donations

(Praise and appreciation comments preceded the following remarks)

Farewell Remarks from Nadine Strauss, Executive Director
Reprinted from Annual Meeting May 25, 2021S O  LO N G  N A D I N E !

http://h-nt.org/donations
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This first year in my 
role as HNT President 

has not been anything close 
to what I ever expected 
it to be, but nonetheless 
it’s been a fulfilling 
experience. Knowing that 
our community can come 
together to support one 
another and those beyond 
our membership, has been 

very reassuring. And while it is unfortunate that this has 
been Nadine Strauss’ final year as Executive Director, I 
don’t think there’s anyone else who could have stepped 
up and found their sweet spot this year in the way that 
Nadine has. Nadine has been our constant, our go to, 
and our friend for over thirty years. She has been with 
us through our simchot and our times of loss. She has 
given so much of herself, far beyond what is expected 
of an Executive Director, as she has made it her mission 
to support congregants and communities in need. The 
pandemic has created challenges for everyone this 

past year, but those challenges have given Nadine the 
opportunity to expand our reach and do what she does 
best, supporting others. There is no way to properly 
thank Nadine for all that she has done, but we can 
continue her mission. I encourage all of you to look 
around, identify those in need and ask yourselves, “how 
would Nadine Strauss lend support.” Whether it’s a 
simple phone call or gathering essential needs for those 
who are suffering, it’s what Nadine has done and will 
continue to do, and it’s what we as a community should 
continue to do as well.

Thank you for your continued support this past year. I 
look forward to working together, and hopefully seeing 
you, in our future.

Sincerely,

Message from the President

- Ilyse Wagner, Herzl-Ner Tamid President

Todah Rabbah
•	 Meal delivery drivers who have made trips near and 
far to drop off meals to those who are not able to leave 
their homes in April: Nevet Basker, Paul Bloom, Marilyn 
Corets, Trea Diament, Jason Kravitz, Julia Perry, and 
Gillian Witus. 

•	 Julie Ellenhorn & Peggy Gladner, Elaine Mintz, and 
Michele & Anna Glasser for running the HaMotzi To-Go 
pick-up process in April. 

•	 Barbara Sherer for laminating activity placemats for 
April’s Challahluyah: Shabbat Made Simple. 

COVID-19 Vaccine Scheduling Help
Do you need help navigating the process of scheduling a COVID-19 vaccine appointment? Check out our COVID-19 
Vaccine Resources document for helpful links and numbers. If you’re still having trouble, Dafna Tarlowe, an HNT 
volunteer, would love to help you! Contact Dafna at VaccineHelp@h-nt.org or 206-383-2695.

https://h-nt.org/covid-19-vaccine-resources-2/
https://h-nt.org/covid-19-vaccine-resources-2/
mailto:VaccineHelp%40h-nt.org?subject=
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A Message from Rabbi Jacob Herber

Rabbi Jacob Herber

With this, the first edition of the Hakol for HNT 
2021/2022 fiscal year, we can look back with 

satisfaction and pride on what’s been a very full and 
fulfilling year at HNT, in spite of the many challenges 
we continued to face due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
It’s especially appropriate to do this now as we come 
to the end of the very long and accomplished tenure 
of our Executive Director, Nadine Strauss. Nadine has 
been an invaluable advisor to the clergy, lay leadership, 
and membership of our congregation. She’s been a 
mentor and a friend to the administrative staff she has 
assembled over the course of her tenure. While my 
time working with Nadine has been relatively short, 
I am immensely grateful for the advice, counsel, and 
support she’s provided me as I started my tenure 
as Senior Rabbi during an enormously challenging 
time. At HNT we see the relationship between lay 
and professional leaders as a sacred partnership, and 
no one has done more to exemplify this than Nadine. 
Nadine, todah rabbah for all you have done for us, for 
staying on board to assist with my transition, and for 
being such an inspiring and effective administrator.

I also want to express my admiration, respect and 
gratitude to my enormously talented co-workers, 

our professional staff. It is hard to imagine a more 
dedicated, hard-working, talented, kind and caring 
group of synagogue professionals than Cantor 
Brad Kurland, Dr. Eliyahu Krigel, Rebecca Frankel, 
Arianne Slayter, Melanie Miller, Glin Marten, Ashley 
Rowland, Rei Walker, and Elaine and Chhoeuk Soeun. 
Supporting the holy work of a synagogue during a 
pandemic isn’t easy. They have more than risen to 
the challenge. Their dedication and devotion to our 
congregation is inspiring. We are so very lucky to have 
them, and I am personally grateful to them beyond 
words for their support during this, my first full year 
at HNT, and for their partnership in our sacred work. I 
am also profoundly grateful for the invaluable support 
I’ve received from our Rabbi Emeritus, Rabbi Jay 
Rosenbaum, and for the very special partnership I’ve 
shared with our President, Ilyse Reiter Wagner.

One final note. I was incredibly excited about 
returning to congregational life after a two-year 
hiatus working for the Shalom Hartman Institute 
North America. I was even more excited about 
leading Herzl-Ner Tamid as its Senior Rabbi. I never 
bargained that return and the beginning of my tenure 
as your Rabbi would coincide with a pandemic. It is 



-Rabbi Jacob Herber
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challenging enough to transition to a new community 
and a new congregation under what we used to 
refer to as “normal circumstances.” It’s significantly 
more challenging when it happens during a time 
of lockdowns, social distancing, masks, and life via 
Zoom. But all of you, my HNT family, have done 
whatever was possible to welcome and support me. 
And for that, I am enormously grateful! Thank you!

• Saturday, July 17 at 9:00 PM, with the reading of Lamentations (Eicha).
• Sunday, July 18 at 9:00 AM, tefillin are not worn. Kinot (mournful poems) will be chanted.

• Sunday, July 18 at 2:00 PM, tefillin are worn at this time.

Join us this year for a meaningful and solemn commemoration of these tragedies, as we go from darkness to light.

h-nt.org/services

Tisha B’Av is the commemoration of the destruction of both the First and Second 
Temples in Jerusalem. Over the centuries, other catastrophes have befallen the Jewish 

people on this date and also came to be associated with this day of mourning. 

Tisha B’Av services will be held on:

Tisha B’Av 

At each Yizkor service we distribute our annual 
Memorial Book, inscribed with names of our loved 
ones no longer among the living. Please check your 
mail for the details. Due to the pandemic, this year’s 
Memorial Book will be available online, and in print 
upon request. Please respond to http://h-nt.org/mb or 
Rebecca@h-nt.org to renew/update your prior entries, 
or to include an entry for the first time.

As tzedakah is traditional at this time of year, 
we suggest a donation for this tribute. The 
Memorial Book symbolizes our enduring faith and 
remembrance while your generous contribution helps 
to assure the future of our congregation. Thank you 
for your ongoing support.

HNT is hosting a pop-up vaccine clinic! 100 doses of Pfizer will be available for anyone age 12 and 
older (first dose – June 10th, second dose – July 1st). Stay tuned for sign up information!

Yizkor Memorial Book Entries

HNT Vaccine Clinic

Due July 27 • h-nt.org/mb

http://h-nt.org/services
http://h-nt.org/mb
mailto:Rebecca%40h-nt.org?subject=
http://h-nt.org/mb


Brandon Holan . June 5

Charlie Friedman . June 26

Hayden Slutzky . June 19

7 June/July 2021

See service times and links on page 16

Brandon Holan is the son of Dina and Doron Holan, and brother to Nathan. He is the grandson of Michele 
Fesselmeyer of Bronx, NY, Peter Holan and beloved Hagar Holan z'l of Sunnyvale,   

Brandon is a seventh grader at Islander Middle School. His favorite activities include coding and participating 
in Hackathons, making art, watching all things Marvel, and playing video games with his friends. Brandon is a 
frequent participant and award-winner in the MIVAL Junior Art Show. 

As part of his Mitzvah project, Brandon participated in the Kline Galland Mitzvah Mailing sharing hand 
drawn cards with residents. He has also collected items for Eastside Baby Corner and is looking forward to 
volunteering in person when it is safe again to do so. 

Brandon is excited to have his family and close friends watch his Bar Mitzvah locally and across the US and 
around the world, too.    

Charlie Baker Friedman is the son of Karen and Eli Friedman of Mercer Island, WA, younger brother of 
Parker (14) and the grandson of Marion Schwartz and Leon Grundstein of Mercer Island, WA, Michael 

and Kandy Schwartz of Seaside, OR, Susan Friedman z”l and Jay Friedman z”l. Charlie is an upcoming 7th 
grader at Islander Middle School. He loves soccer, basketball, video games and spending time with friends 
and family. Charlie is looking forward to volunteer opportunities and spending time with the kids at the 
Friendship Circle. 

Hayden Alexa Slutzky is the daughter of Jaime and Sam Slutzky and sister of Camryn Slutzky (14). She 
is the granddaughter of Wendy & Larry Kahn of Richmond, BC, Dena Weisglas of Martinez, CA and 

Robert & Irene Slutzky of Sparks, NV. She lives in Redmond and is a 6th Grader at Timberline Middle School 
in Redmond. She loves gymnastics and the gym is her second home!  Hayden also loves building with Legos 
and working on other arts and crafts projects. 

B'nai Mitzvah
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HaMotzi To-Go 

For full menus, and to place your order, visit:

h-nt.org/june-meals
or

h-nt.org/july-meals

While many things are opening up, catering 
business is still very low without in-person 

events. These meals are a win-win: you get the night off 
from cooking AND help make sure our kosher caterers 
stay in business! Available for contactless pick-up, or 
contactless delivery to those who need. Guarantee your 
meal by placing your order by the Friday before. 
 
Grateful appreciation to the Alfred and Tillie Shemanski 
Trust Fund and other generous donors for subsidizing 
meals for those in need.  

http://h-nt.org/june-meals
http://h-nt.org/july-meals
http://h-nt.org/june-meals
http://h-nt.org/july-meals


Social Action Opportunities
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The shelter needs meal donations more than ever, as 
they now serve 100 men each night. Food is dropped 
off outside, so it’s easier than ever to help. Sign up for 
the meals listed above at h-nt.org/calendar or email 
ShelterMeals@h-nt.org to learn how easy it is to 
captain a meal with a group of friends. 

This facility acts as a permanent address for so many 
in need of social services, job applications, etc… as well 
as providing access showers, laundry, computers, and 
referrals for needed services. We provide a hot lunch 
for 40 which can be dropped off Friday afternoon or 
Sunday morning by 10:30 AM at the day center in the U 
District. Sign up at h-nt.org/calendar to participate by 
bringing a dish. 

Congregations for the Homeless (CFH) 
Shelter Meals

Elizabeth Gregory Home Shelter Meal 

Sunday, June 13 . Captained by Julie Ellenhorn 
Sunday, July 11 . Captained by Carol Michel & Carol Stockton 
Sunday, July 25 . Captained by Julie Ellenhorn

Monthly Second Sunday Lunch for 40 Women In Need 
Sundays, June 13 & July 11

Teen Feed: Cook-At-Home Edition
Pop-Up Blood Donor Center at HNT Sundays, June 27 & July 25
June 7 & 8 Through the pandemic, our Teen Feed leaders have 

been cooking meals for 80 in their homes, but they’d 
love to have your help! Choose to make a main, 
side, or dessert for 80 in your home and drop off 
(contactless) at the home of this month’s Teen Feed 
leader. Email TeenFeed@h-nt.org for details and to 
sign up. 

Donating blood is an essential and encouraged 
activity critical to sustaining community healthcare 
by providing a stable blood supply to patients at area 
hospitals. This one-hour donation appointment is a safe 
and essential action, adhering to all social distancing 
guidelines. Additionally, no walk-ins, guests, or 
people under age 16 are permitted onsite. Click here 
https://schedule.bloodworksnw.org/DonorPortal/
GroupLanding.aspx?s=8069 to book your appointment. 

http://h-nt.org/calendar
mailto:ShelterMeals%40h-nt.org?subject=
http://h-nt.org/calendar
mailto:TeenFeed%40h-nt.org?subject=
https://schedule.bloodworksnw.org/DonorPortal/GroupLanding.aspx?s=8069
https://schedule.bloodworksnw.org/DonorPortal/GroupLanding.aspx?s=8069
https://schedule.bloodworksnw.org/DonorPortal/GroupLanding.aspx?s=8069


Thank you to everyone who donated to support local 
families in desperate need of baby supplies! Together 
we collected 6,957 diapers, 284 pouches of wipes (34,932 
individual wipes), and $500 to EBC’s Give Big campaign. 

Special shout out to Marilyn Corets who expanded our 
drive to celebrate her birthday, challenging friends and 
family to donate supplies in lieu of birthday gifts. Todah 
rabbah to Mindy and Sam Landsman, Dafna and Erica 
Tarlowe, and Marilyn Corets for unloading and counting 
donations, and all our drivers for delivering to EBC: 
Michael Avzaradel, Marilyn Corets, Kellie Israel, Elliott 
Moss, and Ben Ortez. 

Because of your hard work, generosity, new ideas, and dedication, these two years have been extremely rewarding 
for us both.  Our Social Action Committee, and HNT as a whole, were able to make a big difference in our 
community, especially over this past year during the pandemic.  We are particularly proud to note the increasing and 
meaningful contribution of the Frankel Religious School families to our social action efforts over these past 2 years.  

Thanks to the precedent set by our resourceful and compassionate Executive Director, Nadine Strauss, the Herzl 
parking lot has served as Social Action Central during the pandemic.  We have held many successful collections 
there this year:  JFS Food Drive, Leschi Elementary Book Drive, JFS Personal Needs Drive, and oh so many more.  
We are grateful to all of the Herzl staff members and to countless volunteers for supporting these efforts during 
these difficult times.  We are also pleased to have continued supporting Congregations for the Homeless as well as 
Teen Feed without missing a beat, despite the challenges of the pandemic.    
The end of our rewarding and productive two-year term ended on May 31st.  It has been an honor to represent HNT 
while contributing to our community.  We are thrilled to announce that our new Social Action Committee Co-chairs 
are Carol Michel and Carol Stockton, both of whom are long-time HNT members who have professional experience 
with the populations we are supporting.  Here’s to another year of plentiful and meaningful social action in our 
community! 

-Mindy Landsman & Mike Adler 

Diaper Drive for Eastside Baby Corner
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Shout Outs

Thanks to our May shelter meal captains, Julie 
Ellenhorn, Nadine Strauss, and FRS K-2nd Grade 
parents Arik Cohen and Sarah Hasson, for feeding 
240 meals for Congregations for the Homeless and 
Elizabeth Gregory Home. Special thanks to Jodi 
Sternoff for coordinating FRS class-captained shelter 
meals each month this spring. 

Thanks to April Teen Feed Leader Nathalie Bentov 
and the rest of our volunteers including Julie Chivo, 
David Fish, Eydie Katz, Denise Klaff, Linda Krisher, 
and Brian Lurie for providing a drop-off dinner for 
70 homeless teens. 

Shelter Meals

Message from Social Action Co-Chairs

Teen Feed
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Join in again virtually this year from anywhere in 
the world! Ovarian cancer doesn’t stop because of 
the coronavirus and our mission remains the same. 
Proceeds will support the life-saving work of the 
Rivkin Center, a Seattle-based 501(c)(3) non-profit that 
works to save women's lives by funding cutting-edge 
ovarian cancer research and providing ovarian and 
breast health education. Donate to our HNT Athletes 
team at h-nt.org/summerun. 

Celebrate Torah Fund & Women's League Sisterhood 
RSVP by Monday, May 31st to: wl-tf@h-nt.org 
 

The Torah Fund theme for 2020–2021 is B’Yachad, 
‘Together,’ which signifies the joy of sisterhood 
members working together year-round to make 
important contributions to the Jewish community 
through volunteer efforts at synagogues across the US 
and Canada. Each of us is one small nugget of gold, but 
together our small gifts reflect the light inside us and 
help each other shine.  

Join your Jewish Federation of Greater Seattle and 
our co-sponsors for Pride Shabbat, a celebration of our 
diverse LGBTQ+ Jewish community, including friends, 
families, and allies. All are welcome!

Register at https://zoom.us/meeting/register/
tJYsdOqvrz8iGdQxJ0ux0pMNL4m3W5KAwIi0

Virtual Swedish SummeRun & Walk for 
Ovarian Cancer Research

First Annual Sisterhood Virtual Tea Party 

Pride Shabbat 2021, Co-Sponsored by HNT

Sunday, July 11

Sunday, June 6, 10:00 AM - 11:00 AM via Zoom 

June 25 @ 6:00 PM

http://h-nt.org/summerun
mailto:wl-tf@h-nt.org
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYsdOqvrz8iGdQxJ0ux0pMNL4m3W5KAwIi0
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYsdOqvrz8iGdQxJ0ux0pMNL4m3W5KAwIi0


A Message from Director of Education 
Dr. Eliyahu Krigel, CJE

A Dvar
“Where there is no vision, the people perish.”

-Proverbs 29:18
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Dr. Eliyahu Krigel

Holding a positive vision 
of what the world may 

look like in the future helps 
sustain our long-term efforts. 
When we lack vision, we 
have a propensity to stumble. 
We might perish without 
the vision because the vision 
helps us believe in something 
more than just ourselves and 
our current reality. As we 
move into the summer, the 
quote above from Proverbs is 
a reminder of the importance 

of visioning and reimagining. The FRS reimagining task 
force has diligently worked on creating a healthy and 
holistic vision for the future for FRS where everyone 
has a safe place at the table of learning. The pandemic 
has turned our world upside down, but it will not 
stop us from learning and moving forward with our 
most important rites of passage and celebrations. The 
students, teaching assistants, teachers, and parents at 
FRS have persevered this year through it all. We are still 
standing strong together. Kol HaKavod, all the honor, to 
the FRS community for showing grit and determination 
this past year and into the future!

The following are the plans in place now for FRS for the 
coming school year only. We will continue to reevaluate 
and modify our program for this next academic school 
year especially for second semester.

Please register for FRS for the 2021-2022 academic 
school year with this link below so we can plan 
accordingly:

h-nt.org/FRS-registration

Further HNT reopening plans are in the works. 
Expect additional details this summer. Thank you for 
your patience and consideration as we carefully and 
thoughtfully continue to work on our protocols and 
safety plans. The sooner you register the better so we 
can plan ahead for a safe, fun, fantastic year of learning 
together.

We have reimagined FRS to plan for a rewarding 
learning experience in the following way:

Pre-K – 5th Grade:

In-person* learning on Sundays 9:30 AM -12:15 PM 
beginning 9/12/2021.

Students will have the opportunity to:

•	 Lead two Zoom Noar programs

•	 Participate in two create-at-home shelter meals

•	 Engage in additional opportunities and 		
	 programming as a class

*For interested families, there will be an enrollment 
option for your child(ren) to participate exclusively in a 
remote fashion. This multi-age virtual classroom will be 
taught by an FRS teacher during school on Sunday. If you 
would like to enroll in the virtual option, please fill out 
the regular enrollment. Once enrolled, click the following 
link to enroll in the FRS virtual only option: https://hnt.
wufoo.com/forms/frs-virtual-only-option-20212022/

3rd – 7th Grade:

Remote learning on Tuesdays 4:30 PM - 6:15 PM 
beginning 9/14/2021. We will reevaluate this remote 
option second semester.

After enrolling in FRS, an alternative option is to enroll 
in the Mishkan Program on a day other than Tuesday 
for an additional fee. Arrange for 6-8 FRS students in 

http://h-nt.org/FRS-registration
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/frs-virtual-only-option-20212022/
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/frs-virtual-only-option-20212022/
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-Dr. Eliyahu Krigel

one of the local area students houses or at another pre-
approved location for in-person learning with an FRS 
teacher.

Enroll in the Mishkan program with this link:

https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/frs-mishkan-
program-20212022

6th & 7th Grade:

In-person learning on Saturdays 9:30 AM - 12:15 PM 
beginning 9/18/2021.

On days when there is a bar or bat mitzvah at HNT or 
remotely, students will only attend the service remotely 
with the teacher’s laptop even if they are in the building 
and the bar or bat mitzvah is also in the building so as 
not to impact the guest list of the families.

8th – 12th Grade:

The Masa Program will meet once a month on Sundays 
from 4:30 PM -6:30PM at HNT with the plan of taking a 
ten-day trip to Israel in February 2022.

We have worked hard to recreate a robust program 
next year while keeping the FRS tuition the same. We 
will continue to reevaluate and modify this program. 
If you start remote you can transition to in-person 
learning. Protocols in place include, but are not limited 
to, wearing masks and social distancing. HNT and FRS 
will share more details by June 30 regarding our safety 
procedures.

Thank you to the FRS reimagining task force for 
contributing helpful suggestions to assist in making FRS 
the best it can be:

•	 Deborah and David Beder
•	 Linda Krisher
•	 Michelle Kulp
•	 Karen Langman
•	 Lindsay O’Neil
•	 Kathy Packer
•	 Brooke Pariser
•	 Jaime Slutzky

If you have questions, please feel free to contact Dr. 
Eliyahu Krigel, Director of Education, at HNT at 
eliyahu@h-nt.org or 425-559-3739 (cell). Thank you for 
your support and collaboration in this important work!

Tot Shabbat

Join Chava Mirel and Dr. Eliyahu Krigel for Tot 
Shabbat. Fun for the entire family right in your own 
living room! Watch via the SJCC Facebook Live link 
by tuning in or please RSVP in advance (once you 
register for June, you do not have to register again until 
July):  https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/
tZEucuCupzwvGdH5dKUZ2CQ77OPb6mOjjh3B

Fridays . 9:45am - 10:30am 
presented by Stroum Jewish Community Center, Herzl-Ner 
Tamid Conservative Congregation, PJ Library, and Jewish 
Federation of Greater Seattle

Becoming a Leader Trip 2021 

Join Dr. Eliyahu Krigel for the seventh annual 
Becoming a Leader Trip from August 24-26, 2021 at 
Camp Solomon Schechter. We will go white water 
rafting the first day together on the trip and then 
head to CSS to continue our adventure. The program 
is focused on middle school students and led by high 
school students. High school students receive 24 
volunteer hours for participation in this program. 
Please contact Dr. Eliyahu Krigel at eliyahu@h-nt.
org for more information. Contact Nadine Strauss for 
mitigation for need based HNT students. Please go 
to this link for registration: https://hnt.wufoo.com/
forms/becoming-a-leader-2021/

August 24-26 . Camp Solomon Schechter

https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/frs-mishkan-program-20212022
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/frs-mishkan-program-20212022
mailto:eliyahu%40h-nt.org?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/sjccseattle/
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEucuCupzwvGdH5dKUZ2CQ77OPb6mOjjh3B
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEucuCupzwvGdH5dKUZ2CQ77OPb6mOjjh3B
mailto:eliyahu%40h-nt.org?subject=
mailto:eliyahu%40h-nt.org?subject=
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/becoming-a-leader-2021/
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/becoming-a-leader-2021/


Seattle Achim: USY Elections 

Are you an incoming freshman, sophomore, junior, or 
senior who wants to help lead Seattle Achim next year? 
You're in luck! Each year, Seattle Achim elects a brand 
new Board to create and run programs for your friends, 
and we want you to join us! Positions available are:  

President 
Executive Vice President 
Israel Affairs VP 
Religious Education VP 
Social Action / Tikkun Olam VP 
Membership / Kadima VP 
Communications VP 

June 6th . Time TBD
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9750526089, normal password

14 May 2021

Families with kids newborn through 5th grade are invited 
to order a Chicken Soup Shabbat Kit, which includes a 
chicken soup Shabbat dinner* sized for a family of four, 
with the option to add more for larger families, Shabbat 
ritual items and a kids activity.

Subsidized Shabbat Kit Price: $18 per family of four 
(open to all) 

Unsubsidized Shabbat Kit Price: $60 per family of 
four (for those who opt to pay the full cost) 

Guarantee your order by June 4. 
*Prepared in the HNT kitchen.  

As you prepare for Shabbat, enjoy a special Zoom Noar 
with guest children’s author Sarah Aroeste reading 
Buen Shabbat, Shabbat Shalom, along with music and 
fun with Josh Niehaus and Dr. Eliyahu Krigel.  

Funding for Challahluyah: Shabbat Made Simple was made 
possible, in part, by a grant from the Jewish Federation of 
Greater Seattle. 

Friday, June 11 • Order & register at h-nt.org/simple
2:30 PM – 3:30 PM 
Pick-up your Chicken Soup Shabbat Kit (order required) 

5:00 PM - 5:30 PM
Welcome Shabbat with Sara Aroeste, Josh Niehaus, and 
Dr. Eliyahu Krigel 

Please reach out to Jackson Pincus (Seattle Achim 
Advisor) at jackson@h-nt.org or Lucas Vorkoper (Seattle 
Achim President) at lvorkoper@aim.com with questions 
about each position, how elections work, and anything 
you want to know about USY! The deadline to declare 
your candidacy is Thursday, May 27th at 5 PM Pacific 
Time. To do so, please send an email to Jackson, CC'ing 
Lucas, that includes your name, your grade, the position 
you are running for, and a minimum one-paragraph 
statement (which you will also have the chance to speak 
to during the elections event) explaining why you are the 
best choice for the position in question.

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9750526089
https://hnt.wufoo.com/forms/challahluyah-shabbat-made-simple/
http://h-nt.org/simple
mailto:jackson@h-nt.org
mailto:lvorkoper%40aim.com?subject=
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Dr. Krigel's Special Mentions

Many blessings to Sarah LaBarge on becoming a bat 
mitzvah! Mazal tov on this meaningful accomplishment 
in this challenging time!

Mazal tov Tova Shecter on becoming a bat mitzvah. All 
your hard work paid off. Way to go!

Very nice work to the third graders for leading Zoom 
Noar in May. Thanks to Jenn and Greg Rosenwald for 
blessing all our children in the class that evening!

Sounding the shofar one more time to finish out the 
school year. May the sound of the shofar be a reminder 
for all of us to wake up. Nice work to Fionna Stone 
for sounding the shofar to conclude the FRS 
morning service.

Kol HaKavod, all the honor, to Ilan Dondisch and Andrea 
Dondisch on becoming a b'nai mitzvah. Perseverance 
and hard work is what it's all about. Great job!

Great work to Michael Berkenwald and Alexa for being 
with us for Zoom Noar and for blessing all the students. 
Exceptional work!

Mazal tov Benjamin Druckman on becoming a bar 
mitzvah. So proud of all the dedication it took!

Adult Education
Mazal Tov, Congratulations, 
Hebrew Students 2021-2022 
Mazal tov, blessings of congratulations, to the adults in the 
Hebrew classes at HNT in 2020-2021. Our students excelled at 
virtual learning this past year and moved their Hebrew acquisition 
to the next level. Thank you to Morah Janine Rosenbaum for 
guiding and teaching our Hebrew classes with knowledge and 
wisdom! To learn more about our Hebrew program, please email 
Morah Janine at janinerosenbaum@comcast.net. Kol HaKavod, 
all the honor, to the following students for their dedication and 
commitment:  

Alayna Templin 
Alex Sytman 
Amy Salomon 
Armani Salary 
Astrid Davidson 
Barry Kaplan 
Carol Jacobs 
Cheri Kundert 
Christine Berensohn 
Dina Holan 
Efrem Krisher 
Faye Plum 
Gail Wiener 
Heather Hartley 

Howard Schneiderman 
Jamie Manning 
Jan Russ 
Jo Ann Hornsten 
Lillian Plum 
Linda Sincoff 
Marilyn Kritzer 
Melissa Mazor 
Michelle  Rosenblum 
Nika Klinghoffer 
Perry Tetreault 
Robert Wilkes 
Tom Hornsten 
Viola Eberle 
 

mailto:janinerosenbaum%40comcast.net?subject=


Friday, June 4 
Birthday Shabbat 
6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, June 5 
10:00 AM Services * 

Bar Mitzvah of Brandon Holan 

Friday, June 11 
6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, June 12 
10:00 AM Services 

Friday, June 18
 6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, June 19 
10:00 AM Services * 

Bat Mitzvah of Hayden Slutzky  

Friday, June 25 
Anniversary Shabbat 

6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, June 26 
10:00 AM Services * 

Bar Mitzvah of Charlie Friedman 

Friday, July 2 
Birthday Shabbat 
6:00 PM Services

 Saturday, July 3 
10:00 AM Services 

Friday, July 9 
6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, July 10 
10:00 AM Services 

Friday, July 16 
6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, July 17 
10:00 AM Services

9:00 PM Tisha B'Av Services

Sunday, July 18
9:00 AM Tisha B'Av Services
2:00 PM Tisha B'Av Services

Friday, July 23 
6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, July 24 
10:00 AM Services  

Friday, July 30 
Anniversary Shabbat 

6:00 PM Services 

Saturday, July 31 
10:00 AM Services  

T'filot

 Morning Minyan: 
Weekdays: 8:00 AM, Sundays & Secular Holidays: 9:00 AM
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We Celebrate:
•	 Grandparents Ruth & David Peckarsky on the birth of Ami Simon 	
	 Weinberg Peckarsky 

•	 Parents Donna and Robert Peha on the marriage of Lee Peha to 	
	 Sarah Harris-Koblin 

•	 Mother Kari Haas on the marriage of Halen Baker to Alon Erdman

•	 Great-Grandparents George & Sylvia Siegel on the birth of their 	
	 new great-grandson 

* If you or someone you know is on the Refuah Shelemah list and no longer     	
   needs healing  prayers, we would be delighted to remove their name.    		
   Please contact the office to request that a name be removed.

* HNT members are listed above. For a complete list email Ashley@h-nt.org 

* HNT members are listed above. For a complete list email Ashley@h-nt.org 

* HNT members who are direct mourners are listed above. 
   For a complete list of mourners, email Ashley@h-nt.org 

We Offer Condolences for: 
•	 Sheldon “Shelly” Sidell z”l, husband of Shirley Sidell 
•	 David Tobias z”l, father of Robbie Caggiano 

Refuah Shelemah to Congregants: 
Marion Aronson, Sandy Bing, Margaret Castellanos, Ellis Corets, 
Larry Epstein, Valerie Epstein, Myriam Feldman, Paula Feldman, 
David Gilman, Lois Glass, Susanne Rosenkranz, Sylvia Siegel, Jeanne 
Snyder, Netta Sonkin, Eitan Toker, Bridget Wellen 

Mazel Tov to Zach Duitch
Mazel Tov to Zach Duitch, Executive Director of Camp Solomon 
Schechter and HNT member, on being named a recipient of the 
Pamela Waechter z"l Jewish Communal Professional Award. The 
Jewish Federation of Greater Seattle will present the award at 
their virtual annual meeting on June 17.  Nadine Strauss, HNT 
Executive Director, was a nominee for the award. We're fortunate 
to be surrounded by passionate leaders committed to the Jewish 
community. Congratulations to all the honorees! More info & 
registration at https://jewishinseattle.secure.force.com/donate/
rc_connect__campaign_designform?id=7015b000005Qef5AAC&f
orm=00P5b00000ttXRaEAM  

Within the Shul Family

*Services marked above can be accessed via one-way livestream 
by visiting h-nt.org/youtube or searching for the Herzl-Ner Tamid 
channel within the YouTube app. For more details, visit h-nt.org/
calendar and click the specific service.

Join all other virtual services via two-way Zoom on any desktop 
computer, laptop, tablet, or smartphone at: h-nt.org/services 
or use a landline to have an audio-only connection by dialing 
+1669-900-6833, 814064429#

If you have a lot of background noise, or are having a side 
conversation, please mute yourself so we can limit distractions 
from the service.

How To Connect to Virtual T'filot:

mailto:Ashley%40h-nt.org?subject=
mailto:Ashley%40h-nt.org?subject=
mailto:Ashley%40h-nt.org?subject=
https://jewishinseattle.secure.force.com/donate/rc_connect__campaign_designform?id=7015b000005Qef5AAC&form=00P5b00000ttXRaEAM
https://jewishinseattle.secure.force.com/donate/rc_connect__campaign_designform?id=7015b000005Qef5AAC&form=00P5b00000ttXRaEAM
https://jewishinseattle.secure.force.com/donate/rc_connect__campaign_designform?id=7015b000005Qef5AAC&form=00P5b00000ttXRaEAM
http://h-nt.org/youtube
http://h-nt.org/calendar
http://h-nt.org/calendar
http://h-nt.org/services
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June Anniversaries

July Anniversaries

1	 Marc & Gina Gonchar			   27
1	 David & Susan Fish			   46
1	 Ron & Lori Kaufman			   63
3	 Marc & Lisa Glasser			   20
3	 Brian & Abby Marcus			   21
4	 Dan & Anne Miller			   15
5	 Israel & Betsy Rosen			   65
5	 Steven & Stephanie Kahn		  38
6	 Mark & Rhonda Gottschalk		  45
6	 Danny & Michele Glasser		  28
7	 Brian & Randy Pollock			   51
7	 Scott Telford & Allison Lowy		  6
8	 Dan & Martha Javnozon		  19
8	 Robert & Pam Glowitz			   45
10	 Marc & Leah Boman			   37
10	 Michael & Dawn Schiller		  31
10	 Mark & Nancy Kiviat			   53
10	 Tyler & Kaitlyn Graham		  3
10	 Arny & Carol Barer			   54
10	 Joe & Karyn Barer			   26
10	 Neville & Gwenda Smith		  62
12	 Steve & Jan Lewis			   50
12	 David & Joy Dadoun			   33
13	 Neer & Melissa Danielli		  22
14	 Arny & Anita Reich			   51
14	 Andy & Dale Robinson			  40
15	 Josh & Carrie Hearshen		  18
15	 Jeff & Mimi Rubenstein		  46
15	 Howard & Barbara Shulman		  52
16	 Mike & Karen Mendelsohn		  47
16	 Antony & Rene Egnal			   34

16	 Lucas Schenck & Carla Bauman		  25
17	 Dick & Linda Jacobs			   38
17	 Josh & Anna Fein			   9
18	 Barry & Judy Schwarz			   55
18	 Dick & Marilyn Brody			   54
19	 David & Deborah Beder		  27
20	 Eric & Lisa Rosenblum			   39
21	 Jeff Robinson & Carol Stockton		  40
21	 Ben & Malori Dahukey			   29
21	 Eduardo & Vivian Kassner		  23
22	 Steven & Iris Schwartz			   35
22	 Arne & Lena Josefsberg		  41
22	 Sam Newson & Geri Schnitzer-Newson	 41
22	 Bruce & Peggy Gladner		  35
23	 Boris & Margaret Castellanos		  25
23	 Harold & Ferne Ross			   58
23	 Ted & Arlen Levy			   47
23	 Robert & Gail Stagman		  59
24	 Mike Gundle & Nina Schorr		  20
24	 Victor & Leah Scapa			   14
24	 Aaron & Aileen Okrent			  37
24	 Anthony & Janet Shanks		  37
24	 Herb & Debra Weisbaum		  37
25	 Daniel & Candace Friedman		  21
26	 Jamie & Rebecca Frankel		  5
27	 David & Peggy Bernstein		  67
28	 Daniel & Ruth Raskind			  29
29	 Michael Rogers & Susan Glicksberg	 24
29	 Ken & Jen Alterman			   41
30	 Kerry & Kara Moscovitz		  25
30	 Adam Mihlstin & Marilyn Corets		  25

1	 Barry & Lindsay O'Neil			  15
1	 Raphael & Tamar Ghelman		  9
1	 Stephen & Robin Boehler		  42
1	 David & Julie Ellenhorn		  37
1	 Al & Lana Finegold			   59
1	 Jim & Judy Heber			   54
1	 Mark & Ruth Balter			   37
2	 David Aronchick & Rebecca Sternberg	 15
2	 Mark & Sharon Sandler		  43
2	 Bryan Staats & Linda Corets		  15
2	 Steve & Julie Friedman			  43
3	 Alan & Ruth Bunin			   54
3	 Martin & Joey Levy			   61
4	 Ed & Anne Harris			   43
4	 Marty & Sharon Lott			   50
5	 Stefan & Susan Ahrensdorf		  11
5	 Laurence & Lori Stusser		  34
7	 Dave Greenberg & Becca Bockow		  8
8	 David & Elizabeth Director		  37
9	 Llance & Lori Kezner			   26
9	 Mark & Ellen Stone			   21
9	 David & Mariann Drucker		  32

9	 Brad & Laura Miller			   33
12	 Nate & Marissa Gandert		  7
15	 Lance & Sandy Korb			   48
15	 Ken & Stacey Rudee			   37
16	 David & Mindy Landsman		  32
17	 Zane & Celie Brown			   61
19	 Al & Jeanie Benaroya			   51
19	 Nathan Sun-Kleinberger & Jessica Barber	 1
19	 Moises & Elizabeth Saul		  36
21	 Mike & Dena Kernish			   19
23	 John & Claudia Noagi			   45
24	 Rusty & Jan Russ			   44
24	 Bradlee Kurland & Sandy Samuel		  38
25	 Jay & Rachel Ashberg			   11
25	 Jeff & Judy Ziedman			   53
25	 Zach & Beth Drummond		  22
28	 Josh & Irit Levin			   8
29	 Omri & Tara Bahat			   9
30	 Flavio Rocha & Elisa Boden		  16
30	 Edward & Carol Kane			   60
30	 Carl & Joann Bianco			   40
31	 Brian & Rachel Lockhart		  16



Shabbat of 
June 4/5

Shabbat of 
June 11/12

Shabbat of 
June 18/19

Shabbat of 
June 25/26

Memorialized with Yahrzeit Plaques at HNT
Beloved Departed
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Neshe Augustover	
Eugene Rickles	
Evelyn Gorelick	
Modechai Augustover	
Samuel Brucker	
Sam Metzker	
Louie Rosman	
Hannah Sarah Gleser	
Abraham Jaffe	
Alfred Neff	
Suzanne Shultz	
Anne Hahn	
Solomon Becker	
Milo Lobell	
Celia Deutsch	
Karen Shapiro	
Sam Goldsmidt	
Albert Pruchno	
Anna Wiseman	
Hirsh Kaplan	
Esther Laufer	
Stanley Singer	
Samuel Goldman	
Isaac Fleischman	

Perry Levinson
Laz Lazarus
Mera Shure
Herbert Wittenberg
Louis Kaminoff
Sylvia Friedman
Ida Stueckgold
Alfred Ordell
Rose Zeidman
Vera Neslin
Ethel Leibsohn
Eli Shulman
Earl Ayon
Fannie Danz
Samuel 'Buddy' Friedman
Bertha Rosenbaum

Joseph Bieber
Ruth Schocken
Bertha Corets
Simon Applebaum
David Boonov
John Frankel
Sam Gladstein
Edward Hirshberg
Carol Davis
Ernst Windmueller
Frieda Katz
Leopold Kirschbaum
Abraham Bookman
Jenny Esfeld
Bessie Fineman
Sarah Ayon
Lee Brenner
Rose Kuznetz
Mark Sigman

Louis Garaway
Sarah Lemchen
Harry Cohen
Bertha Slotnick
Jacob Linsky
William Sadick
Burton Rosenstein
Anna Schwartz
Morris Grund
Hessy Roth
Zeena Griff
Yoshuah Kanoff
Theodore Herzl
Edward Sadick
Sarah Meltzer
Reuben Robinson
Sarah R. Cohen
Roslyn Kolpack
Louis Dwoskin
Ellen Yusim
Frank Carter
Rae Levy

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

1

2



Shabbat of 
July 2/3

Shabbat of 
July 9/10

Shabbat of 
July 30/31

Shabbat of 
July 16/17

Shabbat of 
July 23/24

Memorialized with Yahrzeit Plaques at HNT
Beloved Departed
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Fannie Goldstein
Louis Malin
Morris Lebo
Robert Pinchev
Rose Stalin
George Blumberg
Brian Paloy
Felix Rosenbaum
Hildareta Glowitz
Herbert Lowy
Leo Schlesinger
Harold Casserd
Joseph Dwoskin
Anna Markow
Lillian Witenberg
Max Esfeld
Maurice Glucksman
Joseph Bamberg
Julius Green

31      Mark Litt
         George Rosefield
1        Joseph Jaffe

2      Mildred Tepper
        Beatrice Covner
3      Albert Rosengarten

4     Toba Goldbarg
5      Rachael Solomon
        Max Roth

6     Louis Berkus

Marlene Polack
Jonah Minkove
Rose Ashcanase
Alec Barrat
Abraham Reiter
Harry Mutchler
Florence Maslan
Sam Levin
Alvin U. Leibsohn
Max Steiner
Sarah Abrams
Max Stalin
Kaye Levine
Ellen Hogan
Joseph Farber
Louis Glaser
Rachel Pesia Bahat
Godel Goldstein
Ruth Polsky

Laura Weiss
Helen Sherman
Bessie Schulman
Esther Silverstein
Julius Falk
Gertrude Warshal Friedman
Philip Samuelson
Rose Farber
Susie Winegrad
Victor Putter
Gail Sovern
Irving Bamberg
Vivian Marie Kliot
Mark Stern
Boris Dolgoff
Allen Rosen
Getta Baron
Marsha Rosenblatt
Edwin Trager
Sol Gold
Joe Egnal
William Rivkin
Eva Arshon
Norton Pinchev

David Tapper
Ruth M. Solomon
Martin Edward Nudelman
Evelyn Berman
Norman Griff
Debra Shira Putter
Mordecai Rubinowitz
Harry Walker
John Sherman
Rose Siegel
Ann Marie Putter
Joseph H. Bernstein
Hyman Newman
Esther Wise
Leonard Epstein
Reuben Kaganowicz
Louis Tepper
Joel Goldhar
Merle Cohn
Fannie Jaffe

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30
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These generous tributes were made through April 30
In Support Of One Another

20

	
Amy Mackoff Campership Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Sheldon Sidell
	 Ann Lee Rogel
	 Don Ginsberg
	 Leonard & Louise Berman
	 Phil Ross
	 Ettie Davis

Cantor's Discretionary Fund
	 Refuah Shelemah to
	 Don Shifrin
	 Harold & Ferne Ross
	 In Memory of
	 Dr. Sheldon Sidell
	 Alan & Carol Sidell
	 Allan Badner
	 Norman & Lisa Judah
	 Mac Fingeroot
	 Alan Fingeroot
	 Rebecca Rose Lott
	 Albert Lott
	 Susan Angel
	 Esther Lott
	 Herman Cohen
	 Marilyn Siegel
	 Sylvia Kutoff
	 Sylvia & George Siegel

Eileen Mintz Kitchen Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Chuck Simpson
	 Amy Wasser & Family
	 Annie Usdane
	 Ettie Davis

Endowment Fund Donations
	 In Memory of
	 Irving Hirsch
	 Larry Lemchen
	 Ron & Lori Kaufman

Executive Director 
Discretionary Fund
	 In Appreciation of
	 Nadine Strauss's support for Leschi 
	 Loves Reading Book Drive
	 Judy Ziedman

Flowers Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Sheldon "Shelly" Sidell
	 Marilyn Siegel
	 Sylvia Kutoff
	 Larry Lemchen

Frankel Endowment Fund
	 In Honor of
	 Judy Schocken
	 The Wardells

Frankel Library Fund
	 In Honor of
	 David Stiefel's Birthday
	 The Newman Family

Frankel Scholarship Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Morris Litt
	 Betty Litt
	 Benjamin Brown
	 Harriet Litt

General Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Irving Hirsch
	 Alex Sytman
	 Leslie Sinsheimer
	 Allan Badner
	 Carmela & Bill Schauffer
	 Norman & Lisa Judah
	 Raymond Kalman
	 Larry Kalman & Family
	 Sheldon Sidell
	 Marc & Judy Sidell
	 Marshall & Arlene Sidell Cohen
	 Dorothy Wittenberg
	 Herbert Wittenberg
	 Ceda Wittenberg
	 Amy, Lee & Ron Wittenberg
	 Jack A. Brin
	 Ellen Rosenstein Brin
	 Rachel Page
	 Ralph Benaroya
	 Jeanie & Alfred Benaroya
	 Samuel Sturman
	 Rochelle Sturman

Maslan Memorial Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Abraham Silver
	 Benjamin Maslan
	 Rabbi Bob Maslan, Melissa, Michelle, 
	 Lirit and Families



These generous tributes were made through April 30
In Support Of One Another
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Memorial Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Sheldon Sidell
	 Leonard & Louise Berman
	 Jeff & Andrea Cordova
	 Abraham Danz
	 Bernard Willner
	 Andrew & Nancy Willner
	 Avron Canty
	 Bonnie & David Canty
	 Elaine Miller
	 Brad Miller
	 Rosa Adler
	 Carrie Reibman
	 Sally Youngman
	 David Isenberg
	 Max Kane
	 Ed Kane
	 Yetta Shapiro
	 Edward S. Shapiro
	 Mendel Dodek
	 Elaine (Dodek) & Edward Epstein
	 Maria Meyerovich
	 Ella Dernis
	 Ida Winston
	 Gillian Witus
	 Abraham Polsky
	 Celia Kasher
	 Gloria Polsky, Joel Polsky, Ellen Stone
	 Pauline Reiter
	 Ilyse & Greg Wagner & Family
	 Edward Glazer
	 Janet & Robert Lackman Family
	 O.B. Spruill
	 Jerome Adam on behalf of Kay Adam z"l
	 Ellis Segarnick
	 Joan Okrent
	 Mel Oseran
	 Laura Miller
	

	 David Levinson
	 Marcia & Joey Mayo
	 Natalie Weinstein
	 Marcie Wirth
	 Helene Katims
	 Michelle Will
	 Anna Bovarnick
	 Nathan Bovarnick
	 Mike & Ruth Bovarnick
	 Irving Marsh
	 Muriel Epstein
	 Harry Ash
	 Phil & Judy Koppel
	 Robert Minsky
	 Rebecca Minsky & Family
	 Natalie Weinstein
	 Ruth Winston
	 Saul Rothstein
	 Shelley, Larry, Seth, Josh 
	 and Danielle Bensussen
	 Fav Witenberg
	 Toby Israel
	 Mollie Frank
	 Vanessa Brazg
	 Shirley Keller
	 David Cohen
	 Warren Cohen
	 Louis Pearl
	 Wesley Pearl

Mitzvah Corps Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Pearl Steinberg
	 Cheryl Cohen & Family
	 Harry Berlat
	 Karen Rosenzweig

Morning Minyan Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Irving Hirsch
	 Ilyse & Greg Wagner
	 Jack Cohen
	 Larry Lemchen
	 Lieba Lesk
	 Barbara Rappoport & Family
	 Marilyn Ann Siegel
	 Carolyn & Eldon Wexler
	 Jerome Katz
	 Rita Katz

President's Discretionary Fund
	 In Honor of
	 Ilyse Wagner's Cancer Free Milestone
	 Melanie Miller
	 In Memory of
	 Irving Hirsch
	 Dan & Elaine Mintz

Rabbi Herber’s 
Discretionary Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Allan Badner
	 Norman & Lisa Judah
	 Selma Egnal
	 Antony, Rene, Yael and Marc Egnal

Wittenberg Waterfront Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Irving Hirsch
	 Lee & Orna Wittenberg

Youth Activities Fund
	 In Memory of
	 Neil Schneider
	 Heidi Rivkin
	 Jonathan (Yoni) Putter
	 Larry Lemchen
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22 June/July 2021

206-232-8555 • info@h-nt.org • www.h-nt.org

2021-2022 Executive Committee

President: Ilyse Wagner 
Executive Vice President: Mickey Friedman 
Treasurer/Financial Vice-President: Jeff Packer 
Membership Vice-President: Michael Tarlowe 
Secretary: Aaron Kiviat 
Immediate Past President: Zane Brown Jr.

2021-2022 Board of Directors

Marilyn Corets 
Rachel Dobrow Stone
Susan Edelheit 
Orly Feldman 
David Isenberg 
Jonathan Langman 
Nancy Morse 

Aileen Okrent 
Tara Reck 
Mark Sandler 
Ilene Sloan 
Jaime Slutzky 
Jodi Sternoff 
Elaine Weinstein 

Herzl-Ner Tamid Conservative Congregation
Affiliated with The United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism

3700 East Mercer Way
Mercer Island, WA 98040
Phone: 206-232-8555
info@h-nt.org • h-nt.org

Jacob Herber, Senior Rabbi / RabbiHerber@h-nt.org
Jay Rosenbaum, Rabbi Emeritus /RabbiRosenbaum@h-nt.org
Bradlee Kurland, Cantor /Cantor@h-nt.org
Nadine Strauss , Executive Director /Nadine@h-nt.org
Dr. Eliyahu Krigel, CJE, Director of Education /Eliyahu@h-nt.org
Rebecca Frankel, Program Director /Rebecca@h-nt.org

If there is a death in the family, contact the Seattle Jewish Chapel at 206-725-3067. 
For more information about the Herzl Memorial Park, contact Elaine Weinstein at 425-455-4703. 

In times of loss, or in need of pastoral care, HNT members should call the HNT office at 206-232-8555. 

Herzl Memorial Park Cemetery Committee 
Elaine Weinstein, President 
Jennifer Malakoff, Vice President 
Peter Michel, Secretary 

Steve Burns, Treasurer 
Harris Klein
Michael Weinstein 

To always have a well-maintained cemetery, please consider remembering 
Herzl Memorial Park in your Will, or by contributing to the cemetery's 
Endowment Care. 
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